# Minutes of Over Wallop Parish Council Meeting held on Thursday, 3<sup>rd</sup> February 2022 at 7.30pm in the Wallops Parish Hall.

Present: Cllr K Dixon – Chairman

Cllr J Taylor Firth - Vice Chairman

Cllr C Smith Cllr D Boardman Cllr T Burden Cllr I Cleife

Borough Councillor Mr I Jeffrey County Councillor Mr D Drew Richard Waterman – Parish Clerk

Members of the Public - 16

Apologies: Cllr C Sanger and Borough Councillors Mrs M Flood and Mr D Coole

**WELCOME.** The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

# **DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST.**

There was no declaration of interest recorded.

#### PARISH COUNCIL VACANCIES.

There is still a vacancy for a Parish Councillor.

#### COUNTY COUNCILLOR MR DAVID DREW.

County Councillor Mr D Drew had sent his report to the Parish Council prior to the meeting.

#### **BOROUGH COUNCILLOR MR I JEFFREY.**

Cllr Mr I Jeffrey reported on the highlights of the latest Mid Test Matters. The Chairman stated that Mid Test Matters will be put on the Hub.

# MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING.

The Chairman signed the Minutes of the December meeting as a true record. Proposed by Cllr J Taylor Firth and seconded by Cllr D Boardman.

#### CHAIRMAN'S REPORT.

TRAFFIC CALMING – The results of the recent traffic calming survey have been collated. The Chairman gave a report on the consultation, highlighting the various statistics and figures.

The results of the traffic calming consultation have been sent to Hampshire Highways for their comment and a decision on next steps. Once Hampshire has made comment, the Parish Council will discuss any issues that have been raised.

The Chairman asked the Parish Council if they agreed that the consultation report should published. The Parish Council all agreed. The Chairman stated that Nether Wallop Parish Council would be doing the same at their next meeting.

The full report will be available to view on the Over and Nether Wallop Parish Council Websites, the Hub and the Pump. The results are also available to view on the Parish Council Notice Boards.

PAVILION – The Architect is in the process of gathering tenders to present to the Parish Council for discussion.

JUBILEE PARTY ON 4<sup>TH</sup> JUNE 2022 – the Jubilee Party will take place on the Glebe Field. The Working Party are putting together a plan and the Hog Roast has been booked.

## FINANCE. -

# **CHEQUES AND PAYMENTS ISSUED IN FEBRUARY 2022**

R.N. Waterman	Wages – February	500.00
Came and Compa	ny Insurance	195.85
VIXIT	Grounds Maintenance	165.00
Bluestone Planning NDP		6,142.20
CBL	Pavilion Work	1,257.00
Clive Hutchinson	Village Maintenance 2021	2,540.00
Michelle Shill	Web Site Maintenance 2021	491.25
	TOTAL PAYMENTS £1	<u>11,291.30</u>

# **Bank Account Balances**

After above movements

Current Account = £17,134.65 Premier Interest = £10,041.91 Allotments = £ 535.56 £27,712.12

------

#### **Breakdown of Funds held:**

Working Balance = £ 7,151.03 NDP Working Balance = £ 882.50 War Memorial = £ 453.68

#### Reserves:

General Reserves = £10,000.00 Streetlight Replacement Fund = £ 500.00 Over Wallop Community Fund = £ 1,000.00 Pavilion Project = £ 6,334.50 NDP (PC Contribution) = £ 854.85 =£18,689.35

TOTAL FUNDS HELD = £27,176.56 Allotments = £ 535.56 £27,712.12

Proposed by Cllr Mr J Taylor Firth and seconded by Cllr Mr T Burden.

# PLANNING.

22/00151/FULLN - Kings Farmhouse - Station Road, Over Wallop - SUPPORT.

22/03738/FULLN - New Park Farm, Park Drove Road, Over Wallop - SUPPORT.

22/00098/TREEN - The Old Rectory, Station Road, Over Wallop - NO COMMENT.

21/03742/FULLN – New Park Farm, Park Drove Road, Over Wallop – SUPPORT A comment on flooding concerns will be attached.

22/00253/TPON G1 – Work on 33 Beech Trees, Downland, Mt Hermon Road, Palestine. NO COMMENT.

22/00161/OUTN – Self Build House, Land East of Moorfield, Peach Grove, Palestine SUPPORT.

#### **NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN.**

The Parish Council approved the Draft Neighbourhood Development Plan. The NDP will now go to Test Valley Borough Council for the start of a 6-week consultation period as well as to the Parish via OWparishNDP.uk.

The Parish Council wished to thank the Neighbourhood Development Plan Team for all the hard work they have done.

# PARISH COUNCILLORS' REPORTS.

CLLR MR J TAYLOR FIRTH – Reported that further planned work on the Trees on the Alan Evans Memorial ground will resume in March.

CLLR MR I CLEIFE – Reported that he has cleaned and repaired the gutter around the pavilion. New parts needed for the repair cost £8.10.

CLLR MR D BOARDMAN – Reported that he has started working on the Parish Resilience Plan and hoped to give an up-date at the March meeting.

CLLR MR C SMITH – Reported that the Allotments are running well and that he had no issues to report. Cllr Mr C Smith reported that as far as he was aware the footpaths are all walkable but muddy. Some cutting back of vegetation will be undertaken by the Lengthsman.

COUNTY COUNCILLOR MR D DREW – Reported that he still had some money left in his County Councillors Devolved Budget and would support a grant application from the Over Wallop Parish Council towards the cost of the Jubilee Celebrations.

# MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC.

There were no issues raised by the Members of the Public.

#### **CLOSE OF THE MEETING.**

The Chairman thanked everyone for coming and closed the meeting.

#### DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

3<sup>rd</sup> March 2022 at 7.30pm in the Wallops Parish Hall.

## TRAFFIC CALMING.

Further discussions on Traffic Calming took place after the meeting had been closed and were subsequently not minuted.